

MULBARTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

P.O. Box 1209, Mulbarton, 2059 ● 16 Archibald Avenue, Mulbarton Ext.3, Johannesburg Telephone: (011) 432-3288/9 ● Fax: (011) 432-2849 ● Email: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

Finance: accounts@mulbartonprimary.co.za

All other correspondence: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

Newsletter 06 of 2024

26 February 2024

"Respect for ourselves guides our morals, respect for others guides our manners." ~ Laurence Sterne

From the Principal's Desk

SGB ELECTIONS:

Please note that our SGB elections will be held on 7 March 2024 at 18h30 in the school hall. Please see attached Election Notice and letter pertaining to the SGB elections. It is extremely important that parents attend and participate in these elections. Only parents or legal guardians are eligible to vote — with a valid ID document. Please ensure your names are on the voters roll (Please check with the admin staff at the reception). Parents who are willing to join the SGB for the next term of office (3 years) may stand for election and will be required to complete nomination forms and a profile form. Please note that when completing the nomination form, the proposer, seconder and nominee must all be parents of Mulbarton Primary School (and all three cannot be the same person).

The HPV vaccination has not been administered as yet as the Department of Health has informed us that they have no more stock of the vaccinations.

Parents, please note that the cycle tests are underway for Grades 4 - 7. Please encourage your child to prepare thoroughly for these tests well in advance. All work covered must be studied.

Thank you for your support and co-operation.

L. Kistadoo Principal

Reminders

- School Shop (for uniform) is open Tuesday and Friday from 08h00 09h30
- Our banking details are: NEDBANK BOOYSENS 198005 A/C # 1980316023.
- Left behind We are appealing to parents not to deliver items that your child has left behind or the parent has gone early morning shopping to bring to the learner food; money; projects; sports kit; clothes; house keys; etc. What is left behind stays behind! Parents, children will never learn responsibility if you keep running after them. Please instill in them the habit of packing their bags and getting ready for school the night before! This also disrupts classes and lessons when children are constantly called up to the office.



MULBARTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

P.O. Box 1209, Mulbarton, 2059 ● 16 Archibald Avenue, Mulbarton Ext.3, Johannesburg Telephone: (011) 432-3288/9 ● Fax: (011) 432-2849 ● Email: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

26 February 2024

Dear Parents

Please note that the School Governing Body (SGB) elections of Mulbarton Primary School, is scheduled to take place on 7 March 2024 at 18h30 in the school hall. The SGB is comprised of 6 parent members, 3 educator members and a non-educator staff member. Members who are elected would then serve on various committees within the SGB.

The main portfolios are:

- Finance, Legal, Maintenance, IT, Discipline, LTSM, Health & Safety, Sport, Human Resources and Fundraising.
- Meetings take place twice per term at the school.

The above elections are extremely important as the SGB together with the School Management Team (SMT) are responsible for the governance and management of the school respectively. Therefore, it is critical that we have committed parents (who are able to assist in the above portfolios and are able to attend SGB meetings/trainings in the evenings and over weekends) to stand for nomination and election.

Should you wish to stand for election, you are required to be nominated and voted for on the evening of the elections. Each nominated candidate will be expected to be present at the elections so as to provide voters with a brief personal/skills background, and to indicate the role they will serve on the SGB during their term of office (3 years). There will be NO proxy voting.

Please note that a quorum of 15% of the parents is needed in attendance for the elections to take place or else the elections will have to be postponed to a later date. Therefore it is vital that parents make every effort to attend. Learners, whose parents attend the elections, will be issued with a civvies token and will be allowed to wear civvies the following day.

Thanking you in advance for your support and co-operation.

Yours faithfully

Mr. L. Kistadoo

Principal

MULBARTON PRIMARY SCHOOL P.O. Box 1209

Mulbarton 2059 Tel: 011 432-3288 Fax: 011 432-2849 SCHOOL